During this winter break, I participated in a project called the "Kakehashi Project" organized by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan to promote relations between Japan and North America. During this week, we spent a fulfilling week interacting with Japanese university students, visiting government officials, experiencing homestays and traditional crafts and Japanese cultures in both rural and urban areas of Japan. There are three things that impressed me the most in this project. First, I stayed at a homestay in Yamagata and talked with my dad at homestay about how much the economy in Yonezawa was affected by the problem of declining birthrate and aging society. In Japan, I learnt more about how severe the aging society was and was able to understand the reality of Japan better. Secondly, I was able to understand Japan from the perspective of government officials from visiting the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, greeting the Mayor of Yonezawa City, and meeting with Mr. Akihiro Nishimura, Deputy Chief Cabinet Secretary, at the Office of the Prime Minister. The last is the people I met in the past week. In the past week, while talking with other project participants, I learnt that everyone has a diverse and different background, but I think it is interesting for all of us to have a strong interest in Japan and Japanese. Furthermore, I had a great time interacting with students from the University of Tokyo, Yamagata University and Toyo University. This project is over, but this is not the end, but the beginning. Whatever career I choose in the future, I want to actively create opportunities for Japan and Japanese. Moreover, I want to be a bridge not only between Japan and the United States, but also between Japan and China.

この冬休みの間に、日本外務省が組織する日本と北米地域の関係を促進する「架け橋プロジェクト」というプロジェクトに参加しました。この一週間、私たちは日本の大学生と交流し、政府機関に訪問し、地方でホームステイと伝統工芸を体験し、日本文化を体験し、充実した一週間を過ごしました。このプロジェクトの中で、一番印象に残った点は三つあります。まずは、山形でホームステーをし、ホームステイ先のお父さんとの会話で、米沢の経済はどれぐらい少子高齢化の問題に影響されているかについて聞きました。日本で少子高齢化問題の厳しさを勉強し、より日本の真実を理解することができました。二つ目は外務省への訪問、米沢市市長への挨拶、首相官邸で内閣官房副長官西村明宏氏との面会などから政府機関の角度から日本を理解することができたことです。最後はこの一週間に出会った人です。この一週間、他のプロジェクトの参加者との会話で、みんなはそれぞれ違うバックグラウンドを持っている一方で、日本や日本語などに強い関心を持っているところが面白いと思いました。さらに、東京大学や山形大学や東洋大学との学生と交流して、大変勉強になりました。このプロジェクトはもう終わりましたが、これは終わりではなく、始まりです。将来どのような進路を選んだとしても積極的に日本や日本語に関わる機会を作っていきたいです。そして日本とアメリカの架け橋だけではなく、日本と中国の架け橋にもなりたいです。



In Yamagata with my host family/山形のホームスティ



First time seeing fire burning rite/初のとんど焼き体験



Meeting with Mr. Akihiro Nishimura at the Office of the Prime Minister/ 首相官邸で西村明宏との面会



With Yamagata University students/山形大学の学生たちとの交流



Craftsman making otaka poppo/伝統工芸のお鷹ポッポ



Dinner made by the host mother/ホームステイのお母さんが作った晩ご飯